

Wilder Park: Central to **Everything!**

July/August 2010

Published every other month by The Wilder Park Neighborhood Association 120 W Fairmont Avenue Louisville KY 40214

Gary Jany, President & Newsletter Editor 366-1451

David Reece, Vice President 938-6932 Sean McNamara, Treasurer 361-1764

George Parker, Community Center Rentals 366-5590

WilderPark@insightbb.com

www.neighborhoodlink.com/Wilder Park/home Visit Wilder Park on Facebook

This is a MAIL and E-MAIL ONLY edition of the newsletter. Thank you for your membership to the Wilder Park Neighborhood Association; your membership is why you are getting this mailed to you!

Wilder Park Community Meeting Tuesday, August 24 at 7pm. **TOPIC:** The Community Center is

getting a facelift!

Get an overview of the WPNA Board's plans to renovate and sat on the Board the Community Center. We will discuss the details of the work that will be done, the vendors that will be used, the financing details, and the scheduling of the work.

We will also discuss possible future use of the Center, which include activities such as Sewing Class and a possible new weekly EXERCISE CLASS.

16 and we will talk about this spicy subject.

We will also discuss the latest hot issues and things going on in the neighborhood.

See you at the Community Center at 7pm.

Social networking is no longer a trend. With the popularity of sites like Facebook, networking is an undeniable addition to our lives. Wilder Park is on board to take advantage of this new venue in interactive communication. We invite all our neighbors to become "fans" of the Wilder Park page by "liking" us! You can then see photos of Wilder Park Neighborhood Association events as well as state your opinion on neighborhood issues. Just sign into your Facebook account, go to www.facebook.com/ wilderpark and click "Like."

Charter WPNA Board Member Joe Roman passed away June 17 at the age of 93. Joe was instrumental in the creation and

original rehabbing of the Community Center until late last vear. Many of you may have Joe as he met attempted to meet his goal of walking the distance o f



The 4th annual Chili Cook-off is scheduled for October circumference of the Earth, via daily walks around Wilder Park. It has been an honor serving on the Board with him and we'll think of Joe every time we take a walk. Joe, our next step is for you. Joe's wife Mrs. A.B. Roman continues to serve on the **Board of Directors.**

THE SEWING CLASS IS BACK!



Perhaps you need to mend that pile of clothes; or maybe you are finally going to make that quilt. Maybe there is a youngster who wants to learn the craft. Join the pros every Monday at the CRAFT CLASS beginning September

6. Bring your thread and needles to the Community Center at 6:30pm. For more information, call Louise at 367-6220 or contact us at WilderPark@insightbb.com or though FaceBook.

Rent the Community Center

A 4 hour rental is only \$100 total (\$10 an hour after that). Non profits and volunteer groups, please contact us to use the center for your meetings.

Contact George Parker at

366-5590 or e-mail us at

WilderPark@insightbb.com



The WPNA Board of Directors have approved a budget, vendor and plan to renovate the Community Center. Renovations will begin as soon as they are scheduled. If you would like to hear details about the renovations, join us at the community meeting (see front page for details).

Kid's Corner: Word Search

Summer Fun





BASEBALL BIKE BOATING CAMP CANOE CLIMB DIVE FISH FRISBEE

GARDEN

HIKE
HOPSCOTCH
PICNIC
SKATE
SEESAW
SLIDE
SNORKEL
SWIM
SWING
WADE



Neighborhood Notes...

- The Brightside sign that was at the north median at the corner of 2nd and Fairmont was removed pre our request with the Metro. Since this was not an active Brightside location, it will be moved normally during quarterly moving.
- Sources say that the new owner of the grey bar at the corner of 3rd and Kenton are thinking of opening it as some kind of establishment that will sell food and beer. No other facts at this time.
- The Kentucky chapter of the SCCA had one last racing date at Papa Johns parking lot on August 15. There are no other SCCA racing dates this year. If you suspect there is racing or other activity going on without permission, contact the WPNA immediately and we can check into it.
- Contact 311 MetroCall for code violations or other Metro assistance.
- Use Metrocall online at www.louisvillleky.gov
- Report crime anonymously 574-LMPD
- Report police non emergencies at 574-7111

Have you renewed your Wilder Park membership?
Annual: \$5 Family/Business \$10 Lifetime \$50
Name:

Address:

Zip:

Phone:

E-mail (clearly):

How would you like the newsletter delivered? (Circle One)
SNAIL MAIL E-MAIL BOTH

Make check out & mail to: Wilder Park N.A. 120 W Fairmont

Ave 40214 (or, just drop into the center's mailbox)